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Meeting House Lane

Residents’ Newsletter

Welcome to your latest newsletter
ENGIE is working in partnership with Southwark Council to build 
new council homes at Meeting House Lane. Please see overleaf 
for the latest update on the works being undertaken.

Contact Us...
If you have a query 
about the works being 
undertaken or would like 
to report an emergency 
during our working hours 
(Monday-Friday, 8am-
5pm) please contact 
the ENGIE Site Team as 
detailed below.

If you need to report an 
emergency out of hours, 
or at the weekend, please 
call us on 0333 121 0067.

Assistant Site Manager, 
Amina Mabifa - 07584 114 373

Senior Site Manager, 
Brendan Byrne - 07583 070 414

New community centre piling - Phase 2



Phase 2 is full 
steam ahead...
As part of our first phase we 
have completed all window 
installations. Roofing works 
are now approximately 70% 
complete and the first fix for 
electrical, plumbing and dry 
lining works are well underway. 
Brickwork has now also 
commenced.

Under Phase 2, piling for 
the new community centre 
foundations has been completed 
with pile caps and drainage 
works underway.

As a reminder, to ensure we 
mitigate some of the delay 
caused by the COVID-19 
lockdown and the need to 
maintain social distancing on 
site, we have been granted 
extended working hours  
(8am - 7pm, Monday to Friday 
and 8am - 5pm, Saturdays) 
by Southwark Council’s 
Environmental Protection Team. 

New community centre piling

Exact location of road closure

Closure of Meeting House Lane

Please rest assured that we will only carry out works in the extended 
period when it is critically required and benefits the completion of the 
development. 

We will try to minimise noise during late working periods and 
substitute percussive tools for quieter alternatives. If at any time 
this becomes an issue for you please let us know as soon as possible. 
Alternatively you can also contact Southwark Council’s Noise & 
Nuisance Team on 0207 525 5777.

If you have any queries regarding the works being undertaken,  
please contact the site team using the details provided on Page 1.

You will soon receive a letter 
regarding the closure of Meeting 
House Lane. We will be closing 
the road from 136 Meeting House 
Lane to the junction of Goldsmith 
Road on 8th October 2020 
between 7am and 5pm. Traffic 
will be diverted accordingly.

This is to allow for the removal of 
welfare cabins currently on site. 

Please be advised that 
depending on weather, this  
date may be pushed back but 
rest assured that you will be 
notified as soon as possible 
should this be the case.

We apologise for any 
inconvenience caused. If you 
have any questions, please 
contact Amina Mabifa on  
07584 114 373 or via email at 
amina.mabifa@engie.com.

IMPORTANT NOTE
INNER EXCLUSION ZONE:

UNAUTHORISED PERSONNEL 
MUST NOT ENTER THIS AREA 
WITHOUT APPROVAL FROM THE 
APPOINTED CRANE SUPERVISOR

EXCLUSION ZONE -  
IMPORTANT NOTE:

NO UNAUTHORISED PERSONNEL 
TO ENTER THIS AREA DURING 
THE DISMANTLE


